



PALISADES NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING

March 15th, 2023 @ 7pm, Zoom

AGENDA

Meeting Minutes taken by Kirsty Reilly

Recording:

https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/F6dMqwzz680jGJmNTZmai1jAdtqu1Zx0G05krSgN_aF7rkiQ8-ymMXEuF3YLeKB.mwZoK40sT-Ly6RXX

Passcode: 5.By3hpC

1. Roll Call

<u>Position</u>	<u>First</u>	<u>Last</u>	<u>Present</u>
CHAIR	Mario	Campbell	x
1	Jon	Thies	x
2	CHARLES	BUCK	
3 - Vice Chair	Chris	Durkee	x
4	Patricia	Bourque	x
5	Anni	Miller	x
6	BRIAN	CAMPAGNA	
7	Roger	Gray	
8	Al	Calabria	proxy - Chris
9	MEG	WILKENSON	
10	Kirsty	Reilly	x
11	Robert	Heape	
12	Harold	Rust	

Others present:

Nancy Sage (Traffic Coordinator)

2. Special Announcement re: Overlay

- Chris Durkee read email from Eric Olson (LO Long Range Planning Manager)
 - Land use bills in Legislature
 - Technical assistance is on hold until after legislative session
 - Removed from up-coming meetings
- Will give update in April meeting
- Erik provided some info to Chris re: bills before legislature

Letter to PNA and Overlay Committee From Eric Olson

Sent: Tuesday, March 14, 2023 at 04:30:36 PM PDT

Subject: Palisades Overlay Project Placed On-Hold

Chair Campbell and Members of the PNA Overlay Subcommittee,

Thank you for your time and energy on the Palisades Overlay project.

With the amount of housing and land use bills being introduced in the Oregon Legislative session, there is significant uncertainty related to the City's latitude in adopting new land use and zoning regulations at the moment. As a result, **the City has made the decision to place its technical assistance for the Palisades Neighborhood Association Overlay project on hold until the legislative session concludes.**

We will be removing any Overlay-related items from the March 21 City Council and March 27 Planning Commission agendas.

Once the 2023 Legislative Session concludes and bills are enacted, we will have a better sense on the future of the overlay work.

If you have questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to me directly.

Best regards,

Erik

Erik Olson

Long Range Planning Manager

[City of Lake Oswego](#)

PO Box 369

Lake Oswego, OR 97034

tel: 503.697.6524

3. Open Comment Section

- **Kari Skaglund:** When will overlay be revived?
A: Legislative session ends June 26th. Could revive overlay discussion after that.
Scott Siegel has left the City of Lake Oswego. Might result in a delay.
Kari: will contact Salem if necessary.
6 bills before the legislature regarding housing development
- **Jon Thies** - how are notifications being sent to board members? Not all members received notice.
A: Not sure. Will check.
- **Jacquelyn Kirscht** - next meeting is in person?
A: Yes

Q: Online as well because can't be out in public?

A: Will look into it. Jacquelyn agreed to help facilitate.

- **Rick Cook** - Update from Stafford Hamlet

Q: I205 discussion going on. Tuesday 3/21 @7pm Hearing re: tolling.

Q: Clackamas applying for CHIP dollars (semiconductor mfg). Stafford opposing it.

- **Ricci Rimpau** - How can we get more speed bumps on Greentree Road? Speeding and running stop signs.

Concerned for children's safety.

Also - petition circulating from Joanie opposing 205 tolls.

A: Nancy leads traffic initiatives

- **Posted in chat by Rick Cook**

ODOT I 205 TOLLING MEETING

March 16th 2023, 12:00 pm – 1:00 pm

Details and Materials:

<https://www.oregon.gov/odot/tolling/Pages/I-205-Toll-Project-Environmental-Assessment.aspx>

- **Patricia Bourque** - wide enough for a school bus?

A: Yes

A: Nancy Sage: can request increased patrols from the police department

A: Kirsty and Nancy on Traffic Committee - will bring it up at the next Traffic Committee meeting

- **Patricia Bourque raised discussion re: protocol for timely approval of information for PNA website**

- Moved by Patricia Bourque to approve, seconded by Chris Durkee: *Any material submitted in writing by a board member to the Chair and Vice Chair (and as a courtesy to all board members) unless there is an objection within two days by either the Chair or Vice Chair, will be sent to the web-master to be published on the PNA website.*

- Passed by 6 votes, chair abstains

4. OLD BUSINESS

- Previous meeting minutes submitted by Al Calabria
 - Moved by Chris Durkee to approve, seconded by Jon Thies
 - Motion passes: 5 approved, 2 abstain, no rejections

5. NEW BUSINESS

- Speed Bumps on Canyon (between Greentree and Southshore)
 - Nancy Sage: difficult to get new speed bumps. May interfere with emergency vehicles. E-mail Will Farley at the City to start an examination process.
- Kirsty Reilly Update on Rassekh Park
 - Lake Oswego City [2023 goals and initiatives](#) "Develop a Funding Strategy for Rassekh Park, and construct the skate park portion." Phased implementation approach that would include constructing the skatepark, along with a few critical utilities and site amenities such as parking, restrooms, drinking fountains, etc., as the first phase of development.
 - Entrance off Atherton
 - Parks and Rec. presenting information about anticipated costs and timing for this first phase of work to City Council on **Tuesday, April 18 at 3:00 PM.**
 - Kirsty: encourage all to attend and continue to advocate for playground and other family recreational features.
 - Chris Durkee: The first phase should include the family/play/picnic area since that part of the site will already be torn up for the skatepark. The most efficient and economical time to build the family/play/picnic area is concurrent to the skatepark.
- Overlay

- Chris Durkee: question whether it would be productive to work on the overlay while things are on hold
 - Nancy Sage: agree that there isn't much sense in doing additional work right now
 - Mario: publish the letter on the website
 - Mario: should hear out the residents and continue the momentum
 - Receiving reports that signs have been kicked over or vandalized
 - Nancy Sage: Land use proposals before the legislature could nullify the overlay. Want to avoid wasting time. Could have a ripple effect on existing overlays.
 - Committee members will stay as contacts for the City and reconvene when appropriate.
- Up-coming General Meeting
 - April 19th, in person
 - Venue TBD (Chris will help secure a location)
 - High School
 - Park Academy
 - LO United Methodist Church
 - Voting for new chair / general election for all board positions
 - Jacqueline will help figure out how to create hybrid with Zoom option
 - Help with signs for the meeting - announcing general meeting
 - Patricia Bourque volunteered to distribute signs
 - No vote at general meeting about the overlay
 - Jon Thies volunteered to have a sign in his yard on South Shore (west of Greentree)
 - Lake Oswego school levy speaker
 - Inviting school board candidates
 - Chris: maybe a candidate forum at a future meeting instead?
 - Agenda
 - Election
 - Rassekh Park
 - School Board candidate forum
 - McVey/Stafford corridor study update?
- Chris Durkee: Please add to the minutes that this board meeting's notification (72 hours notice per by-laws) was late due to delays in finalizing the agenda.

6. ADJOURN

- Chris moved to adjourn, seconded by Patricia. All in favor.